



## Safer Village Driving

Secretary: Mr Steve Barron  
Email: [Suffolksavid@gmail.com](mailto:Suffolksavid@gmail.com)  
Phone: 07840 104274

### SAVID Community Group Meeting

Thursday 25th November 2021 7:00pm  
Held remotely via Zoom

#### Minutes

**1. Chairperson's introduction and welcome.**

Chair welcomed everyone to the SAVID group meeting on Zoom.

**2. To receive apologies from people not attending.**

Bob Crouch **BC** (Grundisburgh).

Present:

Pauline Procter **PP** (Chair, Tuddenham), Colin Hedgley **CH** (Treasurer, Great Bealings), Andy Dungey **AD** (Swiland and Witnesham), Ted Herrington **TH** (Playford), Geoff Caryer **GC** (Grundisburgh PC), Mike Garnham **MG** (Little Bealings), Tanya Fosdick **TF** (Advisor) and the Secretary.

**3. To approve minutes from the meeting held on 24th September 2021.**

The minutes of the SAVID meeting dated 24th September 2021 were agreed as a true record.

**4. Matters arising not covered by this agenda.**

AD now had the user manual for the portable SID/VAS sent from GC.

PP had phoned Martin Lyne (Charsfield) who had not attended SAVID for some time due to work commitments. Chris Watman would hopefully attend to represent Charsfield at future meetings.

Chair apologised for not sending the report on the Road Safety Workshop from September.

MG reported that the security issue with the SID post had been resolved.

**5. SAVID verbal update reports**

a) Update by SAVID reps on local issues.

TF reported that she required more SID data in the required format from villages. BC had supplied recent data in the correct format.

**Little Bealings** MG reported that SID was active and two sets of data should be available by 30<sup>th</sup> November.

**Great Bealings** CH reported that SID was working okay and there was a perceived effect on traffic speeds. No data had been downloaded and sent to TF as yet.

**Grundisburgh** GC reported that a new SID bracket had been purchased (old one lost when SCC recovered a redundant post) and SID was now used at three locations. Recent SID data had been sent to TF by BC, maximum speed detected was 50 mph. CSW had been active mainly on B1079. SAVID SID due in Feb.

**Playford** TH reported that they had deployed the SID in Butts Lane and Bealings Rd. SID data had been downloaded (fastest speed 50mph) and sent to BC.

**Swiland and Witnesham** AD reported that of the three ANPR proposed sites, one had no issues from surveyed residents and the other two were pending. Proformas would follow ASAP. The Road Safety Week banner had been displayed in Witnesham. CSW would be looked at after posts had been applied for.

- b) SCC Highways updates (SCC Highways Officer)  
David Chenery not present.

**6. Treasurer's report** This had just been covered during the AGM and nothing new was reported.

**7. Follow Road Safety Week 2021 update/review** It was agreed that the meeting move to item 8 as this had been covered in item 5a reports.

**8. To consider SAVID making bid for funds from Community Partnership Road Traffic and Safety budget.**

Chair reported that there was a £15k pot of money for which it was proposed that SAVID could bid for additional CSW kit or a SID. Cost estimates were £3k for a SID and £200 for a speed gun. After discussion about what to bid for, it was agreed that PP would discuss with Andrew Jolliffe (ESC) about the prospect of purchasing an extra SAVID SID and that a maximum bid should be considered. PP will discuss speed signs and guns with Steve Wright at CSW. **This was agreed.**

**9. Shared approaches on Speed Watch and Enforcement.**

Chair summarised that the need for SID data from SAVID villages was paramount. Many parishes were applying for ANPR.

**10. SAVID Tool Kit: Utilisation of some content from Gloucestershire Doc.** It was suggested that this Item be dropped unless TF reported back anything relevant from her research with Gloucestershire CC which was pending.

**11. Use of SID/VAS equipment update.**

Much of this had been covered by item 5. Chair summarised as the new rota all up to date and published, data collection in progress, AD using the portable VAS and a bid to obtain a second SID.

**12. SAVID web-site.**

It was agreed that the secretary should add the two cycling links received by email, from a member of the public recently. Chair suggested that alternative media for communications was still relevant, e.g. Grundisburgh News and In Touch.

**13. Date of next meeting and items to be raised.**

A date of Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> January 18:30 was proposed and agreed.

Meeting closed at 8:05 p.m.